Eden Planning Commission Minutes
December 19, 2017
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on December 19, 2017.  Present were:  Ralph Monticello, Candy Vear, Keren Ferrari, Leslie White, Tracey Morin, and Charles Leone.
1. Charles opened the meeting at 4:00PM.

2. Public Hearing – Eden Town Plan, 2018-2026:  Tracey had received an email this morning from Lea at LCPC.  The email asked EPC to consider adding an additional map on forestry priority and habitat connectivity blocks.  This was suggested to comply with new legislation which goes into effect after January 1, 2018.  EPC reviewed the map and had several questions.  Lea was contacted by phone and provided some answers to EPC’s questions.  After further discussion, EPC felt it needed more research into the development of the map and why the section in the northeast corner was not considered a connective block.  As it has been EPC’s intention to submit the plan to the Selectboard on December 26th for adoption, a date which will precede the January 1, 2018 effective date, EPC agreed not to add the forestry map at this time.  It was noted that the new plan is good for eight years (8) vs. the previous five years (5) and there is the potential that this, along with other future legislative actions may require an amendment at a future date.  Tracey was asked to send Lea an email explaining EPC actions and reasons to support not adding the map at this time.  Ralph Monticello said he had read the plan and studied the maps and stated it was a prenominal plan and that EPC should be congratulated.  EPC stated it has always been its intention to comply with State regulations in performing the update, but to make the plan readable and a true reflection on the community’s thoughts for the future of Eden.  The Eden Town Plan update will be presented to the Eden Selectboard for consideration of adoption on Tuesday, December 26th.  Candy, Tracey and Leslie will be at this meeting.
3. Additions or deletions:  None at this time.
4. Approve minutes of November 20, 2017:  Charles made the motion to approve the minutes of November 20, 2017 as written.  Keren seconded the motion.  Approved.
5.  Eden Town Plan update:
a.
Discuss results of public hearing:  Documented in #2 above.
b.
Determine date to present to Selectboard for adoption:  Tuesday, December 26, 2017
c.
After Selectboard adoption, forward to LCPC for confirmation.
6. Act 250 Review – None at this time
7. Waste Water Permit Review:  None at this time.
8.
Town Plan Review:   None at this time.
9.
Public Service Board Review - Aegis Renewable Energy – ANR Public Comment:  Keren briefly reviewed the information which dealt with the timing of reclamation of the proposed project site.  Aegis is asking for a waiver.  This information was FYI for EPC requiring no action.

10.
LCPC Update:  Keren attended the last meeting.  State representatives and LCPC Staff were present for introductions and discussion of current and future projects.  These included concerns over the Municipal Roads General Permit and the Regional Energy Plan.  Tracey was able to provide some background information on the Municipal Road General Permit, its implementation and estimated costs to Eden.  In discussion of the regional energy plan it was agreed that Eden, having no representation on the regional board, was being left out as other communities were adding their ridgelines to the exclusion list.  There is another public comment period in January and it is hoped that Eden is represented at this meeting to request exclusion of Bean Mtn, Belvidere Mtn, Bowen Mtn, Mt. Norris and Hadley Mtn.  EPC agreed Eden needed a voice at this table.  Discussion returned  back to the forestry map, EPC’s questions and whether or not they are connected in relation to future development along the ridgeline.  Leslie is going to reach out to GMP for an update to a previous conversation regarding expansion of the wind towers and will also stop at LCPC to research the development of the forestry map.  A letter from the Selectboard was suggested.  Leslie will work with Tracey on preparing a letter for consideration by the Selectboard to support excluding Eden ridgelines.  As Keren has been attending the LCPC meetings to get a feel for what participation in this capacity would entail, she was asked if she would like to represent Eden on this regional board.  Keren stated she would.  Candy made the motion to recommend to the Selectboard appointment of Keren Ferrari to the LCPC Regional Board. Charles seconded the motion.  Approved.
11.
Wetland Permit Application:  None at this time.
12.
Any other business:  
a.   Annual EPC report for town report:  Leslie offered to work on this for EPC.

b.
Next meeting:  January 15, 2018 @ 4:00PM.
c.
UVM Sea Grant – Watershed Flood Resiliency Scorecard:  Information was reviewed by EPC but required not action.
13.
Adjourn:  Tracey made the motion to adjourn at 5:25PM.  Motion seconded by Charles.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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